
SANDHOE PARISH COUNCIL

The minutes of the Council meeting held on the 25th March 2010 at 7.00 pm in Beaufront County First School, Sandhoe, Hexham.

Present
Councillor R MacFarlane (Chairman of the Council in the chair). Councillors Mrs C Duncan, M Baxter.

Also Present
N Barrett (Area Manager, Environment NCC)

B Grigg (Clerk to the Council)

7 residents of the Parish

Apologies
Councillor Mrs E Rodger, J Pennie

County Councillor J B Fearon

The Chairman of the Council expressed the Council’s sympathy to Councillor Mrs C Duncan on the loss of her mother recently.

Before the start of the main Council meeting the Chairman welcomed ~ Nick Barrett (Environmental Health Area Manager) to address the Council on developments within the Parish. He gave us an update on the Environment and Planning issues that affect the Parish and on Egger UK Ltd issues in particular.

The Chairman thanked Mr Barrett for taking the time to attend the meeting and for answering questions from the Council and also those from the general public who were present.

1 . 
The minutes of the Council meeting held on the1Oth December 2009
The minutes where signed as a correct record with the following correction:

Minute 4, Bus Shelter Councillor Mrs E Rodger acknowledged that the bus shelter has been smartened up very effectively but commented that in view of the high cost of the project in terms of size of the Parish Council’s budget the whole Council should be consulted on the decision to proceed should a similar situation arise in the future which was omitted from the minutes of the Council meeting held on the I 0th December 2009.

2.
Matters arising from the minutes of the Council meeting held on the 10th December 2009
Ref. 9 Planning Matters
As we have had no planning applications recently the expected Egger UK application which is expected anytime, the Council fully agreed to use the new on-line service. The Clerk will forward reference number to all Councillors via e​mail who will return all comments to the Clerk to forward to NCC by the due date.

Ref. 12 Compost Centre. Beaufront Road. Hexham
Environmental Services have requested more information i.e. times/dates etc. It was agreed members would forward this information to the Clerk asap.

3.
Declarations of Interest
There were no declarations of interest.

4.
Parish Website
Following a further short discussion on this matter it was agreed the Chairman Councillor R MacFarlane and Councillor C Duncan would meet with P Rodger to agree a plan of action to confirm the contract and to agree the content, and hopefully a demonstration can be brought to the APM in May to confirm the Council’s agreement or agree adjustments.

It was fully agreed Councillor R MacFarlane and Councillor C Duncan be given the necessary authority to agree costs etc and to forward contracts to the Clerk.

5.
Provision of New Noticeboard
It was agreed after a further discussion to go ahead and provide a new public noticeboard as agreed previously. Design and costings to be confirmed at the next meeting. The Council Chairman explained the present principles in regards to noticeboards within the parish.

The noticeboard in Oakwood belongs to the Parish Council and is used primarily for Council business. However it has always been available for suitable notices from the wider members of the general public and community groups (school, church, show etc). Unfortunately in the recent past someone has taken Council notices out of the noticeboard so the Council decided that its noticeboard should be locked. (This is the norm for Parish Council noticeboards.) The present situation is that the noticeboard is usually locked when important Council notices are being displayed.

6.
Allotments
Very little progress since the last meeting. The Beaufront Estate via their agents Smiths Gore have indicated they do not have any land suitable for allotments. It was agreed we would try other landowners and a further letter direct to Mr Cuthbert, a further letter to NCC Forward Planning Team to see if they had been able to identify any possible land that may be suitable.

7.
Reports
a)
East Tynedale Community Forum
The main topics being addressed at the moment are transport issues (bridges), wind turbines at Whittonstall and surface mining scheme, Whittonstall.

Outreach Youth Service
The Chairman described the work of George McCready, a pioneer in Outreach. The Big Red Bus which is fitted out with equipment and youth workers is used to visit satellite villages. If it were suitable for Sandhoe it may be possible to buy into this service.

Partnership Agreement and Receipt of Grant
The Partnership Agreement has now been formulated and the grant of £2823 given to the Forum.

Grass cutting and Potholes
The Forum had collated information about these topics and the Clerk had responded.

The Chairman pointed out that the minutes and agenda of Forum meetings are always sent to Councillors and they can always attend these meetings.

b)
West Area PartnershiD, NSP West Area Partnership Central Group
At the last board meeting four themes were discussed:- Economic

Prosperity, Health Care Wellbeing, Place Strategy, Stronger

Communities, and there will be 25 sub groups.

NSP thematic links to area issues: local theme leads

Yvonne Probert - Volunteering

Chris Brinton - the Housing Offer

Brian Prickett - access to services

Stuart Evans - NNPA environment and energy

Sue Miner - Countrywide alcohol strategy

c) Northumberland Strategic Partnership Reports were received from the three area groups and soon their structure will be finalised.

Northumberland Community Planning Framework
Within the Sustainable Community Strategy (Content Framework) five priority areas have been identified. Economic Prosperity, Heath Care and Wellbeing, Place Shaping, Stronger Communities and Families and Children.

Local Area Agreement Refresh
Three targets were renegotiated, deferred from last year because of the impact of the recession. These were Out of Work, Affordable Housing and New Businesses.

Funding Awards
The Local Government Minister has announced that NCC has been awarded £1 .2m of award funding. The four awards were: Keeping young children safe, Achieving more through partnerships, Carers as expert care partners and Strengthening families.

SPC Chairman informed the Council that several senior staff at County

Hall have moved on. These include Stuart Lawson (Head of Policy and

Partnerships) and Jill Dixon, Brian Heslor and others.

8.
Planning
There are no planning applications. This item was dealt with under Agenda item 2 ref 9 Planning Matters.

9.
Financial Matters

a)
Payments
£

11/01/10

W C Grigg (fee)
220.00

11/02/10

W C Gngg (fee)
220.00

11/03/10

W C Gngg (fee)
220.00

25/03/10

NCC Rent of Room
15.00

25/03/10

W C Grigg (administration)
45.00

b) Recharge account for Parish Election 13/08/09 is now to hand £1202.28. NCC will not consider the arrangements as were in place with the former Tynedale Council i.e. payment over four years to help budget. The account must be paid within one year.

As this will have an impact on the Council’s budget it was agreed to ask NCC to repay the account over four payments during 2010/11. The Clerk was authorised to make the first payment on receipt of the half year precept for 2010/11 from NCC.

c)
Financial Regulations
The Council confirmed that the Financial Regulations (Standard) were in place for the Audit.

d)
Internal Audit
It was fully agreed G Caidwell would carry out the Council’s internal audit and all the necessary arrangements are in place for the internal audit.

10.
Report of the Egger Liaison Working Group
The report of the Egger Liaison Working Group held on the 9th February was fully agreed and filed with the minutes.

11.
Correspondence
a)
Notification from the Boundaries Commission that no changes will take place within the Electoral Division that the Parish is in.

12.
Any urgent business allowed by the Chairman
a)
Trees - Oakwood
It was felt the new trees planted at Oakwood are in need of attention. Councillor J Pennie to be informed of this matter.

b)
Attention is required to the byways/footways within the Parish. It was felt NCC Contractors did not do the work or made a very good job of keeping them tidy. Councillor M Baxter agreed to seek some costs from private contractors to carry out this work and bring the costs to the next Council meeting. It was suggested a Working Group could be set up with volunteers to carry out some of the work that was required.

13.
Date of Next Meeting
It was confirmed the date of the next meeting of this Council would be Thursday 20th May 2010 at 7.30 pm which would be the APM.

The meeting closed at 9.00 pm.

